
LIQUOR STAKEHOLDERS DONATE FOOD PARCELS TO DESTITUTE FAMILIES  

Liquor Industry Players alongside beneficiaries during the social responsibility programme 

Liquor Regulation unit of the Department of Finance, Economy and Enterprise Develop-

ment (Feed) in conjunction with SAPS, SABreweries, Mahikeng Sub-district Liquor Traders 

Forum and the Department of Social Development embraced the season of giving during 

the festive period. This was done by conducting a programme on liquor abuse as well as 

donating food parcels to 30 destitute families around Mahikeng, Lomanyaneng and Mma-

batho. 

 

The event was held at the SAPS Provincial Headquarters in Mahikeng. This forms part of 

the Liquor Regulation Unit �s Social Responsibility Programme performed quarterly across 

all four districts in the province.    

 

Liquor traders in the Mahikeng, Lomanyaneng and Mmabatho jurisdiction areas made 

contributions from R200 each for these parcels. SAB was the major contributo rand the 

programme was coordinated by FEED with the assistance of SAPS respectively.  The re-

cipients of these parcels were identified by the Department of Social Development in Bok-

one Bophirima.   



Speaking at the Social Responsibility event, Mr Rebonekgosi Matonkonyane (FEED Liquor 

Regulation Manager) informed attendees that the event marks the first of its kind in the 

Liquor Industry in Bokone Bophirima, and it is envisaged that it will be extended to all 

police stations jurisdiction areas in the province.  �As a Department we are eternally 

grateful for the cooperation we have received from our stakeholders, who made this pro-

gramme a success. We are also intending to extend this gesture to as many communities 

as possible in the province during 2017. As players in the liquor industry we should not 

only be in the business of making money, but also be able to give back to our communi-

ties. We will strive to encourage other stakeholders to embrace this initiative, as it shows 

that we are a responsible industry which cares about its community  �, said Matonkonyane. 

 

Mr Karabo Khiba from SAB Mahikeng in his presentation informed attendees that the SAB 

is committed to participating in the fight against social ills associated with liquor abuse as 

well as partaking in social responsibility programmes.  �We advocate for a zero-tolerance 

towards driving under the influence of alcohol,  � Mr Khiba said. He also commended the 

liquor traders for their generous contribution and the Department for its coordination. 

 �This clearly shows that we have responsible traders who are have the interest of our 

communities at heart.  � Mr Khiba further condemned excessive drinking of alcohol and 

urged communities to aspire to high levels of conduct in relation to alcohol consumption.  

 

Mr Lekoma who is the Chairperson of the Liquor Traders Forum applauded the collabora-

tion shown herein by liquor stakeholders. He also thanked liquor traders for their coop-

eration and contribution which was coordinated in short period of time. Mr Lekoma en-

couraged liquor traders to continue participating in this programme as it is not ending 


